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On May 5, 2025, the New Jersey State Board of Medical Examiners (BME) revised the April 2024 Proposed Amendment relating to
patients’ rights to have an observer present during breast, pelvic, genitalia, and rectal examinations. In the Proposed
Amendment, the BME seeks to require practitioners to provide a written form regarding the right to an observer, the right to
decline having an observer, and the right to decline care in the absence of an observer. Practitioners would be required to give
the notice to each patient for written acknowledgement and post a copy in their office and on their website.

Based on the comments submitted, the BME made substantial changes to the Proposed Amendment. Specifically, the BME
added training requirements for observers, a requirement that observers maintain a clear line of sight to the examination, and a
requirement that observer report any suspected misconduct to the BME. The BME also now proposes to exclude the written
notice requirement if there is substantial risk that a delay in care caused by providing notice would result in harm to the patient.

Additional comments on the revised proposed amendment must be submitted by July 4, 2025 and may be submitted online
at https://www.njconsumeraffairs.gov/Proposals/Pages/default.aspx.
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